[bookmark: _GoBack]Council on Campus Planning and Usage 
Amended Minutes
April 5, 2013

Present: Ray Diez, Jeff Laurent (Acting Chair/Recorder), Eric Ribbens (ex-officio landscape liaison), Dave Rohall, Paul Schlag
Guest: Lieutenant Tom Clark (Office of Public Safety)

Agenda Items

1. Introduction of Student Representative
Kelsey Bryant has been selected as student representative. Her name was forwarded to the Student Government Association (SGA). CCPU has not received notification as to SGA’s decision, but it is assumed that she has been appointed; her name appears on the CCPU committee membership list on the Faculty Senate website. Ms. Bryant was included on the email reminder of the meeting. She was not in attendance. Her official status will be determined. She will be encouraged to attend the May meeting.

2. Review of March Minutes
Minutes from the March 1 meeting were reviewed. Diez moved and Schlag seconded that the minutes be approved as submitted. The vote to approve the March minutes as submitted was unanimous.

3. Texting While Driving on Campus – Lieutenant Tom Clark, OPS
Faculty Senate charged CCPU with providing guidance on the topic of texting while driving on campus. Lt. Clark provided CCPU with statistics regarding texting with driving. Because texting/driving while distracted is second only to DUI on the National Transportation Safety Board’s priority list, more monies may become available to address the problem. Lt. Clark noted that often this funding isn’t available to universities, but that the City of Macomb could pursue such funding.

With respect to Illinois, we are one of 39 states with a no texting law. Currently, cell phone use while driving is legal, except in K-12 school zones, construction zones, or within 500 feet of an emergency scene. Lt. Clark noted that HB 1247 would make cell phone use while driving illegal in Illinois. Although this law may not pass this legislative session, Lt. Clark believes a no cell phone use while driving bill will eventually pass with and exception for hands free devices.

With respect to WIU, Lt. Clark reported that there have been no crashes on campus attributed to texting while driving. Because of funding limitations, OPS has targeted speeding on University Drive and DUI as priorities. Lt. Clark noted that there is a box on the Illinois accident report for texting as a contributory cause, allowing tracking of the behavior. Although there have been no accidents on campus directly attributed to texting, that doesn’t mean that some accidents involving WIU students in Macomb may be attributable to texting. Also, Lt. Clark noted that texting behavior often is difficult to document because other behaviors (e.g., tuning a car radio) involve similar movements.

Proactive approaches to address the issue of texting while driving on campus were discussed by Lt. Clark and CCPU. Education seems to be the key. Signage is always good, but can become “white noise” that is ignored. Something that does seem to work fairly well and that is relatively inexpensive are portable signs (like the signs on trailers that indicate drivers’ speed sometimes located on campus or by Macomb Jr.-Sr. High School). The sign outside Western Hall also could be used for this purpose. Locating an OPS officer/car near the signage may reinforce the message.

Other educational activities might include adding texting to existing presentations provided by OPS. For example, there is a health and safety component to the new UNIV 100 courses that could involve OPS. Texting while driving might be address as part of that unit. OPS also is involved with freshman orientation. Current information in these presentations does not address texting while driving on campus, but this could be added. Also, Lt. Clark provided a link to downloadable signs from the National Highway Traffic Safety Board that could be reproduced by DPS and placed around campus <http://www.distraction.gov/content/get-involved/downloads.html>.

4. Updates re: Facilities Management – Scott Coker
Coker was unable to attend due to a meeting in Chicago. CCPU members noted a number of changes on campus. The coal stack has been taken down, the façade of Thompson Hall renovation is taking shape, the Board of Trustees has approved contractors for the Union renovations.

5. Updates re: Landscaping – Eric Ribbens
As noted in the March minutes, WIU has been designated a Tree Campus USA by the Arbor Day Foundation. Ribbens noted that the University has now received a Tree Campus USA flag and plaque from The Arbor Day Foundation. He also noted that the Tree Committee (formed as part of the process to apply for Tree Campus USA status) discussed the situation concerning ash trees on campus and the impending invasion by the emerald ash borer beetle. This committee will identify priority ash trees to treat (e.g., there is a rare blue ash tree on the north side of Tillman) and ash trees that should be taken down. This is a proactive exercise to minimize the impact of the beetle. Of course, there are concerns about how the ash tree needs will impact the budget for landscaping projects on campus.

Ribbens also noted that a tree planting will take place on April 26 near the Wetzel Hall space in recognition of Arbor Day.


Meeting adjourned @ 3:35 p.m.
